

PA0045 Click here to enter text.

To: SIDS Section (Kieran Somers)

From: Conall Boland, Deputy Chairperson

Re: Further Information and additional submissions

Date: 23rd October 2017

Dear Kieran,

I have examined the further response received from the applicant in this case (submission from Indaver Ireland Ltd. received by APP or Scober 2nd 2017), and have also discussed the case with the Chairperson.

I do not consider that further cross-circulation of documents is necessary at this stage. It would be useful for the Board to have a summary of the responses received since the further information request by ABP (following from the Board Direction dated March 10th 2017).

Please forward the firsto the reporting inspector for the following:

- Re-cap on the issues raised by ABP (ABP letter of March 2017)
- Summary of the response by the applicant Indaver (received by ABP on May 15th 2017)
- Summary of the responses received from the Observers on foot of re-advertisement (that is, submissions received by ABP by 21st July 2017)
- Summary of the responding submission from Indaver (received by ABP on 2nd October 2017)

At this point a further assessment and recommendation by the Inspector is not considered necessary.

Please revert to the undersigned if you have any queries.

Conall Boland